
St Luke’s Parish, Frodsham sometimes collects personal information about parishioners.   

All personal information is collected, processed and stored in accordance with the General Data Protection Regulations.  This is retained only as necessary and 
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           The Parish of Saint Luke, Frodsham &  
            St Cuthbert-by-the-Forest, Mouldsworth 

          Diocese of Shrewsbury 
            Reg. Charity No. 234025 

          LPA12 (RUNCORN & FRODSHAM) 

Parish Priest: Fr. James Kenny  
 

St Luke’s, 61 High St. Frodsham, Cheshire WA6 7AN 
Telephone: 01928 733127  School: 01244 259999 

St Cuthbert’s, Station Road, Mouldsworth, Cheshire CH3 8AJ 

Please note, Father James is unavailable on Mondays 

PARISH WEBSITE: www.stlukesparish.org.uk  
PARISH e-mail: stlukesfrodsham@outlook.com 
PARISH CENTRE: 01928 733 127 
SCHOOL WEBSITE: www.stlukesfrodsham.org.uk 
Safeguarding Reps.: Victoria McNeill 07913 073575 (St Luke’s) 
& Steve Clapham 07971 648192 (St Cuthbert’s) 

 
Psalter Week II 
Sunday Cycle C 
W/day Cycle II 

PALM SUNDAY OF THE PASSION OF OUR LORD 

Day Feast Time Service Intention 

Sat 9nd Evening Mass of the 
Sunday 

6:00pm Mass Parishioners’ Intentions 

Sun 10th Palm Sunday of the 
Passion of Our Lord 

9:00am (St Cuthbert’s) Mass Holy Souls – Nov. List 

11:00am Mass Fr Paul Sidoli (RIP, Ann.) 
Mon 11th Monday of Holy Week NO PUBLIC MASS  

Tue 12th Tuesday of Holy Week 6:15pm Mass Helen Mannion (RIP, B’day)  

Wed 13th Wednesday of Holy Week 9:30am Mass Tim Foley (RIP, Ann.) 

Thur 14th Holy Thursday – Evening 
Mass of the Lord’s Supper 

7:00pm (St Cuthbert’s) Mass Ruth O’Donnell (RIP) 

  8:00–9:00pm Watching & Prayers for Ukraine - both churches 

Fri 15th Good Friday – The 
Celebration of the Lord’s 
Passion 

3:00pm  Solemn Liturgy, Adoration of the 
Cross and Holy Communion 

Sat 16th Easter Vigil & First Mass 
of Easter 

8:00pm Mass Sarah & James Devine (RIP, Ann.) 

Sun 17th Easter Sunday 9:00am (St Cuthbert’s) Mass Parishioners’ Intentions 

11:00am Mass Private Intentions 

 

PALM SUNDAY: This Sunday at the 11:00am Mass at St Luke’s the Mass and opening ceremony will begin in the car 
park and we would ask that you keep the centre of the top car park free of cars to allow safe room for the procession. 
Those who are able should gather in the cloister at 10:55am. 

 
COLLECTION FOR THE HOLY LAND: A basket for donations towards the annual collection to support the Church in the Holy 
Land will be available in the church porch throughout the Sacred Triduum. Please don’t forget the plight of Christians in the Holy 
Land who have been even more isolated during the last couple of years of the pandemic. 
 

WALKS OF WITNESS: On Good Friday there will be Walks of Witness in both Frodsham and Mouldsworth. The 
Mouldsworth walk will begin at St Cuthbert’s at 10am. The walk will finish at St John’s in Ashton, where light 
refreshments will be available. Meanwhile, the Churches of Frodsham will be taking a cross to the top of Frodsham 
hill starting from St Laurence’s Church. There will be Easter crafts for children between 10am and 12 noon, while 

coffee and hot cross buns for those embarking on the journey with the cross will be at 11am. You are welcome to join either of 
these walks to remember Jesus’ journey to the cross. 
 
CHRISM MASS: This Mass will be celebrated at St Michael & All Angels, Woodchurch on Wednesday of Holy Week, 13th 
April, at 7:00pm. It will be livestreamed via the following link: http://www.churchservices.tv/woodchurch 
 

WATCHING: Both our churches will be open for Watching and Prayers for Peace in Ukraine on the evening of Holy 
Thursday, from 8:00pm until 9:00pm. Please try to join us as we pray for peace at this special time. 
 

Confession is available on Saturday evening from 5:15pm until 5:45pm 
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“I asked Jesus, “How much do you love me?” “This much” He answered. Then He stretched out his arms and 
died.” (Unknown) 

PRAYER INTENTIONS FOR THE SICK AND HOUSEBOUND (Please contact us by email or telephone if you wish to 
include or remove a person from the list. Many thanks):
Fr Jim McGrath 
Fr Pat Munroe 
Fr Paul Hughes 
June Cunniffe 
Cora Sharkey 
Kathleen Garvie 
Jim Corrigan 
Hugh McNeil 
Kathleen Edwards 
Helen Grimes 

Karen Dolan 
Tony Wakefield 
Carol Nordmann 
Timothy James Cleary 
Chris Pownall 
Betty Nelson 
Eric & Margaret Young 
Jane Gibson 
Kath Grossmith 
Judith Whim 

Ian Hobson 
Nora Fyldes 
Martin Cribb 
Amy Selman 
John Mannion 
Bernard Timberlake 
Claire Taylor 
Beatrice Bathgate 
Mary Statham 

For people having cancer 
treatment 

Deacon Bernard 
McConnell 

 

Please pray for Deacon Bernard McConnell, father of our parishioner Joe McConnell, who was taken ill during Mass earlier this week. We wish 
him a speedy recovery. 

  

REST IN PEACE: Please pray for the happy repose of the soul of Mary Dorothy Naden, who died on Saturday, 2nd April 
at the Hospice of the Good Shepherd, Chester, aged 72 years. Her funeral service will take place at Walton Lea 
Crematorium on Tuesday, 12th April. Please keep Mary, her family and friends in your prayers. May she rest in peace. 

Also, please pray for the happy repose of the soul of Susan Anne Tully-Bowhill who died peacefully at the Christie hospital in 
Manchester on Thursday, 31st March aged 63 years. Her Requiem Mass will take place at St Luke’s on Tuesday, 26th April at 10am 
followed by burial at St John the Evangelist Church, Ashton Hayes. Please keep Susan, her family and friends in your prayers at 
this time. May she rest in peace. 
 

SYNODAL REPORT: The Diocesan Listening Phase has now come to a close. The final Synodal Report, together 
with a Discernment by Bishop Mark, can be found on our website at: 
https://www.stlukesparish.org.uk/?page_id=2035. The document and a video of Bishop Mark’s Discernment 
will also be available on the Diocesan website shortly. Thanks were expressed to all who helped and contributed 

to this process amid the challenges of the pandemic. The synodal pathway now moves to the national and continental levels, as has 
been mapped out, in preparation for the International Synod of Bishops in October 2023.  
 
POVERTY CHALLENGE: SEE, JUDGE, ACT: Following the pandemic, many households now also face new hardships 
as prices rise. Caritas Social Action Network (CSAN), the Catholic agency addressing poverty and injustice in England 
and Wales, has released a free new booklet to increase awareness of Catholic Social Teaching on poverty, and to inform 
local responses. Please download from www.csan.org.uk and take a moment to read it.  
 

The St Vincent de Paul Society (SVP) is an international volunteering organisation that gives practical help and support 
to those in need. We are looking for volunteers to support our vibrant schools programme that helps children put their 
faith into action. Volunteers are required to support teachers and talk to students about how they can be involved. The 

role is flexible but does need people with some availability during school hours (at least 2 mornings or afternoons per month). Full 
training is given, resources are supplied and costs are covered. If you are interested and would like to know more, please register 
for an introduction zoom ‘open evening’ on 9th May or a zoom ‘open afternoon’ on 19th May with no commitment required at this 
stage. Register on Eventbrite (www.eventbrite.co.uk) and search for SVP Open. 
 

CARITAS BOXES: Once again it is time for the boxes to be emptied. Could you please leave them in the sacristy or contact 
Glenys on 01928 732060 and she will arrange to collect them. Should anyone wish to donate to Caritas via the boxes please let 
Glenys know and she will arrange to drop one off to you. Many thanks. 
 

MISSIO BOXES: If you currently have a Missio Red Box in your home, please bring it in to church for emptying as 

soon as you are able. If you are unable to do this, or have not had your box returned following the last count, please 

contact Veronica on 07754 884484 (St Luke’s) or Chris on 07970 811043 (St Cuthbert’s). Many thanks for your support. 

 

OFFERTORY COLLECTION: A recent count of the loose plate offerings came to £736.07. Your constant generosity is 

very much appreciated. If you are making an Offertory to Church by cheque, please make it payable to ‘St Luke’s 

Frodsham’. Thank you. 

 

Upcoming Events 

Wednesday, 13th April  Passover Meal, 6:30pm, St Luke’s Parish Centre 
Friday, 15th April  Walk of Witness, 10:00am, starting at St Cuthbert’s 
  Good Friday Children’s Activities, St Laurence Parish Church, 10am–12 noon  
  Frodsham Churches Walk of Witness, starting at St Laurence Parish Church, 11am 
Weekend 23rd/24th April  Monthly Foodbank Collection at both churches 
Sunday, 24th April   Children’s Liturgy during 11am Mass 
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